REPUBLICA DE CHILE
Ministerio De Relaciones Exteriores

4 February 2016

The Honourable Minister Lim Hng Kiang
Minister for Trade and Industry (Trade)
100 High Street

#09-01 The Treasury

Singapore 179434

Republic of Singapore

Dear Minister Lim,

I have the honour to refer to the discussions between the delegations of the Republic of
Chile and the Republic of Singapore, in the course of the negotiations of the Trans-Pacific
Partnership Agreement, concerning certain provisions of the Trans-Pacific Strategic
Economic Partnership Agreement signed among the Governments of Brunei Darussalam,
the Republic of Chile, New Zealand and the Republic of Singapore (TPSEP) that entered
into force on 28 May 2006. I have the further honour to propose the following:

The Republic of Chile and the Republic of Singapore reaffirm their respective rights and
obligations under Article 10.5 (Geographical Indications) of Chapter 10 (Intellectual
Property) and Annex 10.A (List of Geographical Indications) of the TPSEP.

I have the further honour to propose that this letter, and your letter in reply confirming this
understanding, constitute a mutual understanding between our two Governments on the
matter set out above.

Sincerely,

Ministerof Foreign Affairs
epublic of Chile
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SINGAPORE

4 February 2016

The Honourable Minister Heraldo Muifioz
Minister of Foreign Affairs

Teatinos 180, Santiago

Republic of Chile

Dear Minister Muiioz,

I have the honour of acknowledging receipt of your letter of 4 February 2016,
which reads as follows:

“I have the honour to refer to the discussions between the delegations of
the Republic of Chile and the Republic of Singapore, in the course of the
negotiations of the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement, concerning
certain provisions of the Trans-Pacific Strategic Economic Partnership
Agreement signed among the Governments of Brunei Darussalam, the
Republic of Chile, New Zealand and the Republic of Singapore (TPSEP)
that entered into force on 28 May 2006. I have the further honour to
propose the following:

The Republic of Chile and the Republic of Singapore reaffirm their
respective rights and obligations under Article 10.5 (Geographical
Indications) of Chapter 10 (Intellectual Property) and Annex 10.A (List of
Geographical Indications) of the TPSEP.

I have the further honour to propose that this letter, and your letter in reply
confirming this understanding, constitute a mutual understanding between
our two Governments on the matter set out above.”

I have the honour to confirm the understanding referred to in your letter, and that

this letter in reply constitutes a mutual understanding between our two
(Governments on the matter referred to therein.

Yours sincerely,

[wcsuatioms

LIM HNG KIANG



